Dear Friend,

I have had a busy couple of weeks spending time with Arizona residents across the fourth district discussing solutions to today's biggest challenges. I want to share some of the pictures from my visits and I hope to have the chance to meet with YOU in the future:



Last Friday, there was a great turnout at the Goodwill Job Fair in Bullhead City. Special thanks to Cristy Crow for putting on this event.



Later that day, I headed to Lake Havasu City where I met with local small business leaders. Small businesses are the driving force of our economy. Their dedication and passion are essential to growing prosperity in Arizona.



Last Saturday, I was honored to speak at the Liberty Amendment Symposium. I am leading the charge for the "Compact for America" which, if successful, will result in a balanced federal budget. We have a serious spending problem that is one of the largest threats to our nation. We have to force the federal government to live within its means. It's our most important moral obligation to younger generations.



On Monday, I sat down with the Prescott area hotel and tourism industry leaders to talk about critical legislation facing their industry. Lodging and tourism is Arizona's second largest industry employing more than 160,000 residents and generating \$2.6 billion annually in state, local and federal tax revenues. Thank you for all you do for Arizonans economy!





On Tuesday, I spoke with high school juniors and seniors at Arizona Agribusiness and Equine Center. AAEC Early College High School prepares young adults for success now and in the future by promoting lifelong learning through rigorous academic instruction, promoting social responsibility and employability, and providing motivated students with the opportunity to earn college credits while completing their high school requirements.





Also on Tuesday, I took a tour of Patriot Disposal in Prescott Valley. I learned about the important logistics of trash pick-up, landfills and recycling. These guys mean business! What a great company!



I wrapped up Tuesday day by participating in an education roundtable in Prescott with local teachers and administrators to discuss critical issues facing our schools. Arizona has proven that it has the potential for limitless growth and economic prosperity throughout the state. But that all means nothing unless we have an exceptional education system to empower future generations of Arizonans and attract new residents to the state.



On Wednesday I met with the Rotary Club of Superstition Mountain - Apache Junction/Gold Canyon. This was a very lively bunch and I had a lot of fun spending the afternoon with them.





Later on Wednesday, I toured the Gilbert Historical Museum. The museum has a great collection of artifacts and archives chronicling Gilbert's rich history. I highly recommend you check it out if you are ever in the area. For more information check out their website: http://www.gilberthistoricalmuseum.org



On Wednesday evening, I had a fantastic discussion in Phoenix on how to help educate and bring awareness to possible sex and human trafficking which often follows Super Bowls.



Had a great turnout and discussion with infrastructure industry leaders at my transportation roundtable on Thursday. We discussed how we move forward with Arizona's transportation needs. My Davis-Bacon reform legislation lead the conversation.



Finally on Thursday I stopped by the Payson PetSmart. They have 8 employees and work very hard to supply pet owners with everything they could need. I cannot thank them enough for sharing their valuable insights and perspectives with me.

Wow, I'm tired from just thinking about the last two weeks. But don't worry, I'll get some rest this weekend and then get back out on the road to meet with more Arizonans in the fourth district and continue working on implementing your ideas and solutions.

As always, you can follow everything I am working on in Arizona and Washington, D.C. through my website (http://gosar.house.gov) on Twitter @repgosar, or through Facebook at Representative Paul Gosar.

Sincerely,

Paul A. Gosar, D.D.S. Member of Congress